
Harvard Council on Aging 
Board of Director’s Meeting 
October 19, 2021 
4:00 pm Via Zoom Conference 
 
Present:  Debbie Thompson, Director 
Cathy Walker, Treasurer 
Guy Oliva, Chair,  Fran Maiore, Carl Sciple, Chet Hooper, Kim Schwarz, Lynne Musto-Pesa, 
Margaret Murphy, Nancy Webber 
Mina Femino, Hank Fitek  
 
Acknowledgement of the Yes Vote of Article #1 at town meeting for the approval of the 
acquisition and renovation of the medical building at 16 Lancaster County Road, Harvard, MA. 
 
Discussion of getting out the message: 
to vote Yes on Election Ballot Question #1  
on November 2nd, 2021.   
The Director stated that the COA Van is available on 11/2/21 from  3 - 5pm  to bring people to 
the Bromfield School to vote.  
 
Guy Oliva stated it has been a pleasure to work with the current owner of 16 Lancaster County 
Road.   
Discussion followed regarding the positive support of the Permanent Building Committee and 
other town officials that have helped to bring this project forward. 
 
Tremendous thanks and appreciation were expressed by every Board member to the hard work 
of the Friends of Harvard COA.  The FCOA provides invaluable support to the Council. 
 
Director’s Report:  Debbie Thompson 
83 town residents attended the Flu Clinic in October. 
 
The Fall Prevention workshop was well attended.   
 
October 28th, Debbie Thompson and Laura Vilian, COA program director will hand  out lunches 
and Halloween goodie bags on the Hildreth House porch. 
 
To help celebrate Thanksgiving, COA will offer grab and go turkey dinners.  A Drive up will be 
Wednesday, November 17 at noon.   
 
All regular activity and fitness programs will run during November  
 
The COA will be closed November 25, 26 & 27. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:45pm 
 
 
Minutes  
Respectfully submitted by Nancy Webber 


